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TOWN OF SHELBY 
Planning Commission Minutes 

 

 

DATE & TIME: Tuesday, June 18th, 2019   4:00PM 

LOCATION:  2800 Ward Avenue Shelby Town Hall  

PRESENT: Marlin Helgeson/Chairperson, Mike Kendhammer, Mary Faherty, Joyce 

Wichelt, Tom Sleik, & Brian Benson and Renee Knutson  

OTHERS PRESENT: Michelle Kind/Clerk 

ABSENT:   

 

ATTENDANCE LIST: Charlie Handy    

 

1. Meeting called to order at 4:01pm by Helgeson. 

 

2. Motion by Faherty/Benson to approve the amended minutes of the May 21st, 

2019 – see attached.  Motion carried.   

 

3. Discussion held on the Town Comprehensive Plan with Charlie Handy of La 

Crosse County.  Handy noted the County did a full review of the Comprehensive 

Plan in 2008, then Amended it in 2012.  A review is planned every 5 years.  The 

Comprehensive Plan revisions would like to address the surface water flooding as 

well as the underground nitrate issues.  A review of those areas affected in each 

Municipality may need to be reviewed and possibly limit certain developments.  

In 2020 the U.S. Census is scheduled for data collection.  The County Board 

Supervisor Johnson is asking each Municipality if they would like to join La 

Crosse County to complete the census and assign a representative.   

 

4. Discussion held on a possible development concept off Hwy 35 as the property is 

now for sale.  

 

5. Next meeting scheduled for July 16th, 2019 at 4pm. 

 

6. Meeting adjourned at 4:24pm. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Michelle Kind, Clerk WCMC 


